



Ref: HU 1247

21 February 2018

Abi Newell request-460033-a974f17a@whatdotheyknow.com

NHS Hull CCG
Freedom of Information Team
c/o Health House
Grange Park Lane
Willerby
East Yorkshire
HU10 6DT

Telephone: (01482) 672191

E-mail: <u>HULLCCG.FOI@nhs.net</u> Website: www.hullccg.nhs.uk

Dear Abi Newell

Your Request for Information

I am writing in response to your recent request that we received on 25 January 2018, in which you requested the following information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

Information Requested

Under the FOI act, could you kindly please provide me with a current list of the email addresses of all Practice Managers within your CCG and the relevant GP surgeries they manage.

I will not be publishing the information you provide to me and will only use it to send information about a medical service that may be of interest to Practice managers.

Response

I can confirm NHS Hull Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) holds the information you have requested.

Some of the information you have requested is exempt under Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA), because the information is reasonably accessible to you, as it is already in the public domain. Please see attached a list of

Dr Dan Roper Chair

Emma Latimer Chief Officer current practices in NHS Hull CCG and their respective websites which contain contact details of practice managers.

Where the requested information is not available in the public domain the CCG considers the information is exempt from disclosure under section 40 (personal information) of the FOIA, as the information constitutes third party data. Section 40(2) provides that personal data about third parties is exempt information if one of the conditions set out in section 40(3) is satisfied. Under the FOIA disclosure of this information would breach the fair processing principle contained in the Data Protection Act 1998 (DPA), where it would be unfair to that person or is confidential.

The CCG provides the names of members of staff who are graded as Agenda for Change Band 8 and above due to the senior nature of these posts, their significant level of personal judgement and their individual responsibility on behalf of the CCG. However, in relation to Practice Managers the CCG does not hold information on pay band or rates.

The CCG does however have a Practice Manager representative as a member of the CCG Board (details below). It is suggested that the Practice Manager representative is contacted and he will be able to advise on an appropriate way of providing information to the Practice Managers of the CCG's member practices.

NHS Hull CCG Board Representative: Mark Whitaker, markwhitaker@nhs.net

The information we have provided to you is copyrighted to NHS Hull CCG and provided to you free of charge for your personal use or for other specific uses permitted in the Copyright Act. If however you wish to use the information we have provided for any commercial purposes including the sale of the information to a third party then, under the Regulations on the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2005, you must ask us for permission to do so in respect of each specific piece of such information. If we do grant such permission this may involve a licensing arrangement which may attract a fee. Should you wish to apply for permission for commercial re-use under the Regulations you should write to the Freedom of Information Manager to the address above.

If you have any concerns about the way your request has been handled; the operation of the Publication Schemes; the response received, or the 'exemption' decision, you should, in the first instance contact me to try to resolve them. If you are not happy with the outcome, you can write to our Accountable Officer at the address above to make a request for an internal review.

If you are not satisfied with the outcome of the internal review, you can then write to the Information Commissioner:

FOI/EIR Complaints Resolution Information Commissioner's Office

Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Helpline telephone: 01625 545 745

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you need any further assistance. You can find out more information about our Clinical Commissioning Group by visiting our website www.hullccg.nhs.uk.

Yours sincerely

Freedom of Information Officer NHS Hull Clinical Commissioning Group